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not very largely attended by the Entomologists, the Astociation of Official
Economic Entomologists was founded, and held its first meeting in con
junction with the Entomological Club, the result being that most of the
papers read were of an economic nature.  “The minutes are published both
in the CaN. ENt. and in Zntomol. Amer.

At the Indianapolis, Ind., meeting in 1890, the Entomological Club
was again well represented, and a successful meeting was held, as can be
seen from the very full account published in the Can. ENr., while the
Entom. Amer. brought out a short abstract.

The number of members of the Entomological Club present at the
Washington, D. C., meeting in 1891 exceeded that at any previous meet-
ing, and the full record of the proceedings occupies 48 pages in the Can.
ENT. of the same year.

The Rochester, N. Y., meeting in 1892 was also very successful, and
its record fills 61 pages of the Can. Ext. The following officers were
elected for the next meeting :  President, Rev. Chas. J. S. Bethune ; Vice-
President, Mr. H. G. Hubbard ; Secretary, Mr. C. L. Marlatt; but this
“‘next” meeting was never held, nor is there any record of any subsequent
meeting of the Entomological Club of the A. A, A S

Following the reading of this communication and the constitution of
the Club, the question of membership was brought up by Mr. Marlatt.
The subject was discussed by Messrs. Bradley, Schwarz, Ashmead, Hop-
kins, Felt and Marlatt. Mr. Marlatt moved to make section three of the
constitution read as follows : “ All members of the American Associa-
tion for the Advancement of Science who are interested in entomology,
and all members of the Association of Economic Entomologists, shall be
ipso facto members of the Club. Other Entomologists may be elected to
membership at any regular meeting.”  This motion, seconded by Mr.
Ashmead, was carried.  On motion of Mr. Hopkins, the following pro-
vision was added to this section: * Members of local entomological so-
cieties at the meeting place of the American Association of any year shall
be considered as members of the Club.”

The business of reorganizing the Club having been completed, Mr.
Kellogg was invited by the President to give a report on the entomolog-
ical work done under his direction on the Pacific Coast,

Mr. Kellogg first called attention to a very creditable piece of mono-
graphic work on Aleurodes by one of his students, exhibiting some espe-
cially well-executed plates illustrating these insects. This work is soon to




